
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Last Friday I had the pleasure of taking three of our 
student leaders to the town Remembrance Day 
Service.  I was very impressed with these three 
outstanding students as I was of the leaders back at 
school running our school Remembrance Day 
assembly. 

Our leaders help to set the tone of our school and 
always represent the school proudly as they carry 
out their duties and responsibilities.  As we now 
move into the next phase of selecting our leaders 
for 2017 I would like to take this opportunity to say 
thank you to our leaders for all that they have done 
throughout the year.  I know that you have set a 
great example for the Year 5 students as to what is 
expected of our leaders for the future. 

Deborah Fisher  –Relieving Principal 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ryder, Maddi and Riley attending our town 
Remembrance Day Service 

 
 
 

Happy prize winners 
 

WALKATHON PRIZES RECEIVED 
On Thursday 3 November Rachel Roberts 
(Secretary of our school P and C) attended the 
school to draw the raffle for the walkathon. There 
were many excited faces as the tickets were drawn 
and prizes handed out. The major prize of an iPad 
was won by Charesse 2S.  Matthew 4C collected 
the $50 book donation from Hunt-a-book.  Other 
prize winners included Zoran 1/2W, Mark 6B, Eloise 
3B, Kiera 4MD, Abbey 3T, Sarah 4C, Ruby KH, 
Jack P 4C, Jack S 2S, Josh 5M, Macy KW, Legacy 
5H and Charlotte 5/6L.  Congratulations to all these 
students and the community for their wonderful 
fundraising efforts.  

 
K-2 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL AND 

PRESENTATION 
On Friday 21 October, all Kindergarten, Year 1 and 
Year 2 students made their way to the Bill Rose 
Complex for their annual Athletics Carnival.   
It was a warm day with plenty of sunshine and 
spectators.  All students participated with great 
sportsmanship and had fun running in age races, 
relays and joining in activities such as the foam 
javelin throws.  Some of these events were 
supervised by our wonderful house captains, as 
well as volunteer parents.  
 
Many thanks for your help on the day. In recognition 
of our Champions, as announced on the day, we 
will hold the presentation of trophies at this week’s 
K-2 Assembly.  
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ASSEMBLIES: 
9.15am: Years 3 – 6  

12.10pm: K – 2 KN Hosting 
Note K- 2 Athletics 

Carnival Sporting Awards  
 

 
GETTING READY FOR PRESENTATION DAY 

2016 
Our 2016 Presentation Day is fast approaching. It 
will be held in our school hall on Friday, 9 
December.  
Students will need to: 

• wear clean, summer uniform, including 
correct socks – (girls – navy, boys – 
grey) 

• have navy blue hair accessories girls  
• wear clean black shoes 
• have a packed extra snack and drink (to 

have in their classrooms while waiting 
for their turn in the hall) 

We know how quickly children out grow their 
uniforms and shoes, so if you are experiencing 
difficulties ensuring your child has correct school 
uniform on this day, please contact the school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WE PAY TRIBUTE TO LYNNE LLEWELYN 
With much sadness our beloved piano teacher, 
Lynne Llewelyn passed away in John Hunter 
Hospital on Tuesday 9 November surrounded by 
her family. She was 56 years of age. Lynne was the 
loving wife of Max and mother to Emma, Sarah and 
John. 
   
 Lynne was employed by the Upper Hunter 
Conservatorium of music in 2001. She quickly 
established a reputation as a caring and nurturing 
teacher. Lynne became fully involved in the 
performing arts in Muswellbrook.  She was a 
regular accompanist for countless children 
performing in the Muswellbrook and Upper Hunter  

 
Eisteddfod and AMEB examinations. Lynne was 
also the rehearsal pianist for the Muswellbrook 
Amateur Theatrical Society, their most recent 
production being, The Sound of Music. Lynne was 
also a member of the music team at Brookside 
Baptist Church Muswellbrook where she played the 
piano.   
   
 During her career, Lynne expanded her musical 
abilities by learning the Saxophone and the Pipe 
Organ. She played Saxophone in the Muswellbrook 
Shire Concert Band and the Pipe Organ for 
services at St Alban’s Anglican Church.  Lynne will 
be sadly missed by her students from her 
Campbell’s Corner studio and the seven Upper 
Hunter Schools where she taught piano on a 
weekly basis. 
   
 A condolence book is available in Studio 2 at the 
Upper Hunter Conservatorium of Music to receive 
messages from students and friends. This room will 
be a place of quiet reflection for parents and 
children until the end of 2016. 
   
A funeral service will be held at St Alban's Anglican 
Church on Tuesday 15 November at 11:00am.  To 
be followed by a wake at the Upper Hunter 
Conservatorium of Music. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
Upper Hunter AECG Invitation. When 7 December 
2016 Where Muswellbrook High School Time 4.00pm 
for further information or to RSVP please contact 
Raylene Price Secretary of UH AECG 
mrprice5@outlook.com or phone 0407 216 648 
“Where There’s a Will” Foundation works to provide 
resources and support for schools in delivering mental 
health programs to students from pre-school to Year 12. 
On Monday 28th November at Scone High School 
“Where There’s a Will” is holding an information evening 
to explore ways in which the community can work 
together to ensure the wellbeing of young people. The 
Foundation has invited world leading experts on mental 
health to come to the evening to explore ways in which 
the Upper Hunter can  

COMING EVENTS FOR TERM 4  2016 
Date Event 
14 Nov 2016 House Captain Speeches 
15 Nov 2016 Kinder Transition 2.15pm – 3pm 
18 Nov 2016 Stroke Correction 
21 Nov 2016 Captain Speeches 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
TERM 4 WEEK 6 2016 

14 Nov 2016 Racheal Johnson 
15 Nov 2016 Racheal Johnson 
16 Nov 2016 Racheal Johnson 
17 Nov 2016 Wendy Paterson 

18 Nov 2016 Wendy Paterson 
Erin Clifford 
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work together to build positive mental health and reduce 
suicide rates. 
Kids for Jesus Come along to the new Kids group 
during school terms. We meet weekly to enjoy fun 
activities, singing and other inspirational ideas. Weekly: 
Mondays Venue: The Scone SDA (Seventh Day 
Adventist) home church Where:164 Susan St, Scone.  
Time: 3:30pm - 4:30pm. Contact: Stanley on 0409 078 
105 for more info and to register for Kids 4 Jesus. A 
parent or guardian needs to attend with your child/ren. – 
this is a family event. 
Term 3 Kids Club & Explorers are on Mondays! 
What is it? Kids Club four afternoons of fun – games, 
craft, activities, food & finding out more about Jesus. 
Explorers for older children: exploring questions and 
what the Bible really says, activities, food & fun.  
Who is it for? Kids Club is for children in Years K-3. 
Explorers is for children in Years 4-6. 
When is it? 3.30pm – 5pm on Mondays 7, 14, 21 and 28 
November.  (Four weeks) 
Where is it? St Luke’s Hall, Scone. Kids Club and 
Explorers have afternoon tea together and may share 
some activities but will be in separate groups both at St 
Luke’s Hall.  
Children from Scone Primary School can be met at the 
school by a kid’s club leader and walked to the hall. 
Please state clearly arrangements on registration form. 
These are attached to the flyer. Flyers are available at 
the school office, there are limited places. These are 
allocated in date order when completed forms are 
received. All children must be registered by Thursday 3 
November. To find out more phone  
Jenny on: 0409 818 977. 
Cinema under the stars Willy Wonka and the Chocolate 
Factory.  Free family movie Highbrook Park, 
Muswellbrook. 2 December 2016 Starts at 5.30PM Movie 
starts at sundown. Games consoles, craft activities, 
toybox, face painting, $1 cold drinks, free sausage sizzle.  
Dress as your favourite story book character.  
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